Sorce, Carmelo

From: Mike Flood [mflood@avek.org]

Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2013 11:32 AM

To: Cabradilla, Jorge

Cc: Dan Flory; Jon Bozigian; Joe Goulet; Sorce, Carmelo; Whitley, Chris; Ojeda, Jose
Subject: RE: 20th Street West and Avenue N Turnout

Hey Jorge,

Here are the answers to your questions:

1. AVEK can provide the requested letter as to min/max flows but keep in mind, as with all of our turnouts, supply
is secondary and interruptible with no guarantee as to flow rate or quantity. I’'m required to include these facts
in the letter. I'll send a draft over shortly.

2. Upon reviewing the Water Service Agreement, there is no language as to specific turnouts but only generically
“connections”. | believe this was done on purpose so that additional turnouts could be added without having to
amend the original agreement. We have added many connections with various customers over the years
without amending the original agreements thus no amendment will be necessary.

| just gave AECOM clearance to obtain the title report to move forward with negotiations on the easement. I'll send
along the results of their negotiations as soon as they are available.

Thanks! — Mike Flood - AVEK

From: Cabradilla, Jorge [mailto:jcabradilla@calwater.com]

Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2013 8:22 AM

To: Mike Flood

Cc: Dan Flory; Jon Bozigian; Joe Goulet; Sorce, Carmelo; Whitley, Chris; Ojeda, Jose
Subject: 20th Street West and Avenue N Turnout

Hi Mike,

Thank you for your time and this email is just a follow up with our phone discussion regarding the turnout. As
discussed, AVEK will request AECOM to contact the property owner and negotiate the procurement of the
proposed easement base on the approved turnout drawings. On November 1, 2013, AVEK will provide Cal
Water with the price breakdown related to acquiring easement.

Could you kindly update us with the following action items from our last meeting on September 18, 2013:

1. AVEK will provide Cal Water a letter confirming that the information submitted at that time (min/max
flows etc.) is still valid for California Department of Public Health and we are moving forward with
this project. (please see attachment)

2. AVEK will provide a draft addendum to Cal Water existing water supply agreement at Leona Valley
system.

If there is/are correction, please do not hesitate to provide comment/s. Thank you.

Jorge Cabradilla
California Water Service Company

From: Mike Flood [mailto:mflood@avek.org]
Sent: Wednesday, October 16, 2013 7:40 PM




To: Sorce, Carmelo
Cc: Cabradilla, Jorge; Dan Flory; Jon Bozigian; Joe Goulet
Subject: Fwd: AVE N and 20th st W. Turnout

Carmelo,

Attached is AECOM's recommendation after giving the 'South of Ave N' option. This is provided at no charge to allow
Calwater to make a decision on how to move forward. All options we discussed are on the table however. It's really just
a matter of how much risk of increased costs your company is comfortable with. Give me a call when you have a chance
so we can discuss next steps. Thanks! - Mike Flood - AVEK (661) 943-3201

This e-mail and any of its attachments may contain California Water Service Group proprietary information and
is confidential. This e-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If
you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, please notify the sender immediately by replying to this e-mail
and then deleting it from your system.



